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Louisiana Legislative Black Caucus (LLBC) Oppose Merger of
Southern University at New Orleans (SUNO) AND
University of New Orleans (UNO)
into the University of Louisiana System) UL System

BATON ROUGE, LOUISIANA, January 19, 2011. The Louisiana
Legislative Black Caucus is opposed to the plan as presented by
Governor Jindal to merge the campuses of SUNO and UNO. The
proposed merger comes shortly after the Governor appointed five (5) new
members to the Board of Regents and in the same week that he is
expected to appoint five (5) new members to the Southern University
Board of Supervisors. The LLBC sees this as no coincidence as the
Governor has continuously stacked Boards and Commissions with no
diversity and to ensure that he has total control.

Normal procedures to merge or close a university is usually initiated by
at least a one (1) year study, however the Governor is attempting to
conduct only a month and a half study of this merger. This proposal

comes with no factual basis that it will save the state money or that the



merger will serve the needs of both SUNO and UNO students. It goes
without saying that a study to merge Universities should not be rushed
and after a sufficient study is conducted, the state should take the less
restrictive means to rectify any current problems. The LLBC sees this as
the beginning of a systematic demised of the Historically Black Colleges
and Universities in this state. The LLBC is willing to have constructive
dialogue on the issue of Higher Education across the state and the

opportunities for change.
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